MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 17, 2010

The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President R-Steubenville


Rich Gatchel, A-Dillonvale          


Township





Gary Griffith, A-Bergholz               

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, R-Toronto       

Charles Kokiko, Jr., A-Mt. Pleasant Township

Jeffrey Bonecutter, R-Wayne Township


Eric Mercer, A-Salem Township  

Bill Cermak, R-Smithfield Township  

       
Dan Morgan, A-Brush Creek Township

Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville

 
Wayne Roberts, A-Mt. Pleasant

Mayor Pat Freeland, R-Smithfield  


Jon Sperry, A-Stratton 

John Hartline, R-Jefferson County               

Ken Stanley, A-Irondale  

Danny Householder, R-Saline Township


Ed Willison A-Amsterdam             

Mayor Ray Jeskey, R-Adena         


Brian Wilson, A-Wayne Township

Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township            


Larry Zelek, A-Mt. Pleasant Township

Joe Kmatz, R-Springfield Township   




Frank Litva, R-Warren Township           



Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township        

GUESTS

Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County       


Brendon Nugent, SFPI/OMERESA

Matt Parise, R-Wintersville                          

Dale Sagen, SFPI/OMERESA

Judy Ruckman, R-Mingo Junction                         
Ronald Gower, Bergholz

Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville               




Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond      


STAFF                 

Charlie Blake, A-Island Creek Township          

Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director

Dana Brown, A-Yorkville            



Richard Fender, Planner                

Rich Brownlee, A-Bloomingdale



Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

Dean Connors, A- Rayland

OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 27, 2010 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Parise to accept the minutes of the October 27, 2010 meeting; seconded by Mayor Jeskey; motion passed unanimously. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS –   


Nominating Committee – President Fabian reminded the commission members at the last meeting they had suspended to do have a nominating committee and to have open nominations from the floor.  Nominations for President was opened; Mr. Sgalla nominated Scott Fabian for a two (2) year term as President of the JCRPC, beginning January 1, 2011; seconded by Mr. Litva; motion passed 
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unanimously.  President Fabian asked if there were any further nominations.  There being no further nominations a motion was made by Mr. Brownlee to close nominations for the office of President; Mr. Litva seconded; motion passed unanimously.


Nominations for Vice-President was opened; Mr. Litva nominated Terry Bell for a two (2) year term as Vice-President of JCRPC, beginning January 1, 2011; seconded by Mr. Sgalla; motion passed unanimously.  President Fabian asked if there were any further nominations.  There being no further nominations,  Mr. Sgalla made a motion to close nominations for office of Vice-President; seconded by Mayor Thomas; motion passed unanimously.


Nominations for Secretary was opened; Mr. Litva nominated Rick Trzaskoma for a two (2) year term as Secretary of JCRPC beginning January 1, 2011; seconded by Mr. Sgalla; motion passed unanimously.  President Fabian asked if there were any further nominations.  There being no other nominations, Mr. Sperry made a motion to close nominations for the office of Secretary; Mr. Cermak seconded; motion passed unanimously.


Following the nominations, President Fabian turned the meeting over to the guest speaker, Mr. Brendan Nugent, from OMERESA.  Mr. Nugent explained he worked for a company by the name of Self Funded Plans.  They are one of the third party health plan administrators for the OMERSA Self Funded Health Plans.  He came to talk to the commission about the plan and to talk about possibly having a Health Insurance poll for the townships, villages, and cities in the county to be able to participate in.  In Ohio you are allowed to group purchase health care if you are a non federal subdivision of government.  In Jefferson County the OMERSA health benefits plan is a really good way to do group purchasing.  It makes sense to look at it for other public entities in the county because they have taken cities and townships in other areas of the state and formed polls for them.  OMERESA is a health plan which consists of 2/3 of school districts and about 1/3 of public entities.  There are over 1100 members in it.  One of the reasons OMERSA works so well is that you pay a set rate, which is determined based on whatever group they end up with.  That money goes to OMERESA and then if you have claims that money goes to claims and then if you don’t have claims that money goes into your account and under the allocated balance file and you can continue to build reserves or enter an interest on that program.  It is ran by membership so it doesn’t have a lot of competing agenda’s for profit margins and the type of things which add to cost.  Currently the administrative cost of OMERESA is 4.28%.  Another key reason OMERESA has been so successful is because back in the 80’s when it was formed the governorship of the program was a board of directors made up of its members.  Whenever a decision came up of the direction a plan should take it was left up to the membership, not the administrator of the program.  Another key point of why it has been very successful is the way the large claim risk is managed.  This is also another reason why a small entity can’t do this on their own.  First they take a poll of reserves they already pay out of and they take their large claims, when a group has a large claim, they set a threshold that the group is responsible for and above that they then take the money out of the reserve poll which already exists.  That really keeps the insurance cost down with the amount of insurance they have to buy to keep the program running and it is called internal polling.  To do that you would have to establish a multimillion dollar poll and obviously as individual entities that would be very difficult.  Mr. Nugent explained that if the entities were to come together and form a poll you could take advantage of that immediately so no reserves would have to be build up because OMERESA already has them build in and you could participate in those reserves.  There is a quick start to have the ability to have this program in place.  There is not going to be a buy in or reserving requirement to set this up.  By-Laws would have to be established and rules on how the program would work.  Mr. Nugent went on to explain to the Commission about their credentials and had a brief question and answering period.
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT  


FY2010 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The County has been awarded $284,000.00. The breakdown is as follows:
$48,000.00 Knox Township-Street Improvements-Township Road 243

$48,000.00 –Village of Dillonvale-Street Improvements-Rice and School Streets; $48,000.00 Village of Empire-Street Improvements-Wheatley Street; $27,200.00 City of Toronto-Street Improvements-Fifth Street and Cleveland Avenue; $64,200 Emergency Repair; $6,000.00 Fair Housing; and $42,600.00 Administration.


FY2011 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM - The targeted areas will be the Village of Smithfield, Wells Township, and the Village of Wintersville.  These areas need to start thinking about their project and getting everything in line to give to the Regional Planning Commission.


FY2010 COMMUNITY HOUSING IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM   (CHIP) – On November 1, a public hearing was held at the Irondale Village Building.  There is still interest in continuing the program in that targeted area.  The grant agreements were signed by the state and returned to the commissioner’s.  The total grant is $500,000.00 (CDBG $146,000.00 and CHIP $354,000.00).


The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization (NSP) – We have completed the demolition of 23 homes and 5 more are under contract.  However, the State still has not released the formula for NSP III funding.  The Director will continue to keep on top of this and if demolition dollars are available we will apply for it.


USEPA GRANT – As of the end of September we finished our fourth quarter.  The report was submitted to the USEPA office by the October 31st deadline.  Commission Maple, our planner Rich and Mr. Mucci met on Friday, November 12th to evaluate the performance of RMT.


WATER AND SEWER (Pottery Addition) – The status of this did not change from last month.  However in a verbal conversation with Dana from OMEGA, there is a strong indication that we will receive funding for this project in the amount of $700,000.00 ($500,000.00 CDBG and $200,000.00 ARC)  


The audit for the Rush Run project which was conducted by Tim Leasure needed additional information.  Between our office and Water and Sewer Department we have provided that.


MORNINGSIDE WOODS SUBDIVISION – The subdivision was approved and accepted by the Board of County Commissioners on Wednesday, November 10th.  Many thanks to the departments involved (Water and Sewer, Engineer, Soil and Water District, Health, Island Creek Trustees and of course the Commissioners).  Special thanks to Ralph Freshwater and company for the investment in our county.


LAND USE PLAN (Survey) – Regional Planning Commission is preparing for a possible county wide land use plan.  The Director explained there will be a core group in which we will start with in order to get ready to work on a Land Use Plan.  At the CDBG Conference we spent time with a gentleman from RCAP, Ben Kenny and talked about how we are going to proceed so that consensus can be built so we can inform everyone through the process and everyone will understand exactly what we are doing and what we need to accomplish.  The core group is currently being developed.  We will not move forward with a land use plan unless every township and village understands it. 

FINANCIAL REPORT – Betty Lou reported to date the receipts for Regional Planning is $166,761.65 and the expenditures are $108,846.22 which leaves a balance of $57,915.43.


Mr. Mucci reminded everyone of the December RPC meeting which will be held on December 22, 2010 and the Holiday get together will follow the meeting.
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PLANNERS REPORT


The Planner reported as far as the Land Use Survey, 31 out of the 33 communities have completed the survey.  He is still waiting for the Survey from Warren Township and Smithfield Township.  He will be making a map of the results from this survey.


He reported that we did receive the quarterly report from RMT for the Brownfield which covered from June through September and copies of the report were available at the meeting.  In the past three weeks we have been able to get 3 access agreements.  He stated there is a list he has been gathering information on for proposed brownfield sites.

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be December 22, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Sgalla moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr. Sperry; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

